April 3, 2024
6:30 PM

A caucus meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of West Long
Branch was held on the above date and time in the Council Chambers, Borough
Hall, 965 Broadway, West Long Branch, N.J.

Mayor Janet W. Tucci presided.

Mayor Tucci reported that in accordance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 adequate
notice of this meeting of the Mayor and Council has been provided.

PRESENT: BRAY, CIOFFI, GOMEZ, NEYHART, PENTA, SNIFFEN
ABSENT: NONE

WLB EMS Presentation — LUCAS Device Demonstration
MAYOR TUCCI

The Mayor listed the items on for discussion in Executive Session, which
included the following:

i.  WLBFD Ordinance Corrections
ii. Recreation Director Position
1ii.  Municipal Services Act Obligations
iv. Tax Appeals
V. 10 Throckmorton Ave
vi.  Police Personnel
vii. Residential Complaint

It was determined that the Mayor and Borough Council would go into
executive session following the Council meeting.

BOROUGH ATTORNEY

The Borough Attorney reported that the Credit Card Ordinance that has
been in progress is not ready to be introduced. The Borough Attorney stated
that he had a call with the Borough Administrator, Tax Collector, and Clerk and
it was discovered that there are more facets to adopting such an ordinance than
was originally known.

COUNCILMAN NEYHART

Councilman Neyhart readdressed the issue of the road opening request
on Delaware Avenue, which was originally denied due to a paving moratorium.
The Council discussed other possibilities, such as opening Locust Avenue to
connect to gas services and/or requiring curb-to-curb re-paving vs applying a
reparative patch. The Mayor recommended that the Council obtain more
information prior to finalizing a decision.

OPPORTUNITY FOR ANY PERSON TO BE HEARD:

There being no one wishing to speak, Councilman Neyhart moved Council
adjourn Caucus Session at 6:58 PM. Seconded by Councilman Sniffen and

carried unanimously. P
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